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9th SGSU Exec Meeting 2010 - PASSED

9th Exec Meeting – 14.12.10
1. Business


1.1 Attendees

Rachel Meadows (RM)

Hazzie Dewhurst (HD)

Andy Deans (AD)

Ayoma Ratnappuli (AR)

Lucy Harris (LH)

Becky Puddifoot (BP)

Daniel Trotman (DT)

Oliver Bannister (OB)

John Brittain (JB)

David Holland (DHol)

Priyesh Karia (PK)

Sneha Mehta (SM)

Yasmin Alfallouji (YA)

Gaurav Sikka (GS)

Katie Jones (KJ)

Peter Collet (PC)

Michael Okocha (MO)

Roberto Tamsanguan (RT)

Dean Ella (DE)

Nana Adu (NA)

Christian Asher (CA)

Catherine Takawira (CT)

David Hobden

Helena Thelin Johansson (HTJ)
Naim Slim (NS)

1.2 Apologies

Ashley Mehmi

Daniella McLenaghan

Naomi Fenton-Jones

Luke Turner

Juliet Davidson


1.3 Minutes of the previous meeting



1.3.1 PASSED


1.4 Matters arising



1.4.1 RS to email student body about Young Person Rail Card & Oyster



ONGOING



1.4.2 RM to get exec members cards for music room



ONGOING

1.4.3 Exec to email Charities Officers if they want a RAG top by the end of the week 



ONGOING

1.4.4 LT to respond to student who raised the point about student demonstrations



ONGOING

1.4.5 RM to email Heritage Officers the SGSU Logo



COMPLETED


1.5 Reports



1.5.1 VP (Education and Welfare) Report



PASSED



1.5.2 VP (Finance and Student Activities Report



PASSED

1.5.3 General Secretary’s Report


PASSED

1.5.4 Media Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.5 Community Project Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.6 Equality and Diversity Officer’s Report

PASSED
1.5.7 Heritage Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.8 Technical Officer’s Report

PASSED

1.5.9 Societies Officer’s Report

PASSED

2. Emergency Medicine Society Proposal

Berwyck Gibbons (BG), Nathaniel Duke (ND) and Shalini Coumb (SC) were invited into the meeting to propose a new society. 

BG: I am interested in emergency medicine personally, but also aware that the student body as a whole is. We are not just trying to target medics, in fact we want to encourage students from other courses to join and bring everyone together, similar to a multi-disciplinary team. So far we have had a positive response from many students showing a keen interest. We are planning on holding talks and workshops with not just clinicians but nurse practitioners too. We currently have talks lined up for January and February, with the one in January focusing on life in the emergency department. There has been interest from the chief of the RFU who wants to come and talk as well as an anaesthetist too. We will stay away from OSCE teaching and are not designing the workshops to get students through exams. We want to run the workshops through clinical skills tutors and teach skills that are useful for everyone, not just medics. With regards to interest in the society, 26 people wanted to run for committee positions. We also would like to do some fundraising for HEMs. 

BG, ND and SC were asked to leave the room while the executive thought of questions to ask them. They were then invited back into the room and asked the following questions:

What workshops are you planning on running?

We would ideally like to link the workshops to the previous talk given. An example would be a workshop on ‘crash calls’ with sections about how to use a defibrillator, the roles of everyone involved, a Q&A session and drugs used etc.

How do you plan to fund this society and where would you hold the events?

We have a workshop officer, whose responsibility it would be to organise locations for the events. We have already spoken to the people in charge of the SDL room and they are willing to let us use some of their equipment. We also have permission to use the clinical skills cubicles. Ideally we would like to apply for a budget from the SU. We also have been looking into using the patient simulator, which we might be able to use at a cost. They are also looking for people to be patients, so we thought we start off by offering this to our members as it is still a great way to get exposure to clinical scenarios. 

How do you plan to stay away from the curriculum?

Robert Nagaj has offered to keep a close eye on all the workshops we set up. He won’t let us overstep into the curriculum taught. We want to provide an outlet to develop interest in this specific area of medicine that most people do not get much exposure too, including non-medics who potentially don’t get any opportunity to see emergency medicine. 

How do you plan to raise money for HEMs?

We still haven’t decided exactly but they have big fundraising events that involve abseiling of Canary Wharf or sky-diving or such events. 
BG, ND and SC were asked to leave the room while the executive were then asked to leave the room again while the executive discussed the proposal.

The discussion was long but the main points raised are outlined below:

· is there a chance it would also overlap with the emergency medicine BSc module 
· SM: they have the contact details of the course director to get advice
· KJ: not everyone can do emergency medicine module e.g. only medics
· do fill a gap – currently have Opportunities in Surgery, Global Health Forum and Woman’s Health societies. Good for those that have already done a BSc and missed the opportunity
· very strong proposal and very well planned
· have to bear in mind that historically the Union hasn’t accepted ‘educational societies.’ This is not to say we can’t change this, but if we allow one society, there is likely to be an influx of applications. This term we have advised the new Paediatric Society to form without being an official SU society, however we would support them advertising events and booking rooms. 
· what is the problem with allowing lots of educational societies? 
· we get a block grant from the Institution to fund our clubs and societies every year. This money is then divided between them on the basis of an application for a grant, as well as giving every club and society money for printing and also the SU website. If we have a massive increase in the number of societies every year (possible with the indefinite number of specialties within medicine) the amount of money will eventually run out, provisions for others will be cut etc. 
· students do want to get experience early on in specialties, not always possible with course structure
· how much A&E and paediatric placement time do you get? 
· 6 weeks of  paeds in 4th year and 8 weeks of emergency medicine in final year
· if you are on other courses (not medicine) then you don’t get this exposure and the only way you can access it is through clubs and societies
· although the Opps in Surgery society has been a society for a long time, and existed long before the historical ‘blanket ban’, should we not now have either ‘all or nothing’ with regards to educational societies
· could try and set up a educational society fund
· there is the risk that educational societies can become elitist and exclusive of many members of the university depending on their set up, although not the case in this proposal
PROPOSAL BY RM: I PROPOSE THAT WE NEITHER ACCEPT NOR REJECT THE APPLICATION FOR THE EMERGENCY MEDINICE SOCIETY TO BECOME A SOCEITY OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION.

SECONDED: HD
RM: BASED ON THE LENGTHY DISCUSSION WE HAVE HAD, WE SEEM TO NOT BE REACHING A NATUARL CONCLUSION. EVERYONE HAS STRONG FEELINGS REGARDING THE MATTER AND I FEEL IT IS SOMETHING WE SHOULD DISCUSS FURTHER BEFORE WE MAKE A DECISION EITHER WAY. THE MAIN PROBLEM IS NOT THIS PROPOSAL ITSELF, BUT MORE THAT OF ‘EDUCATIONAL SOCIETIES’ AND THEIR EXISTENCE WITHIN THE STUDENTS’ UNION.

KJ: I THINK THESE PEOPLE HAVE PUT A LOT OF TIME INTO THIS APPLICATION AND IT WOULD BE UNFAIR TO REJECT THEIR APPLICATION

FOR: 4

AGAINST: 5

ABSTAIN: 3
PROPOSAL BY GS: I PROPOSE THAT WE ACCEPT EMERGENCY MEDICINE SOCIETY AS A SOCIETY OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION. 

SECONDED: KJ
AMMENDED BY RM: I PROPOSE THAT WE ACCEPT OPPORTUNITIES IN EMERGENCY MEDICINE AS A SOCIETY OF ST. GEORGE’S STUDENTS’ UNION.

GS: WE NEED TO THINK IF THEY ARE AN EDUCATIONAL SOCIETY. IT IS UNFAIR TO PUT ALL EDUCATION SOCIEITIES UNDER THE SAME UMBRELLA AND WE NEED TO CONSIDER EACH APPLICATION INDIVIDUALLY. IN THIS CASE THEY HAVE SPOKEN TO ROBERT NAGAJ AND HAVE AGREED TO ENSURE THEY DO NOT OVERLAP WITH THE CURRICULUM WITH HIS ADVICE.

DT: I DISAGREE. WE CLEARLY HAVEN’T TALKED ABOUT THE MATTER OF ‘EDUCATIONAL SOCIETIES’ ENOUGH AS NO-ONE IS AGREED. WE NEED TO THINK ABOUT THIS MORE AND DISCUSS IT FURTHER BEFORE A DECISION IS MADE.

FOR: 3

AGAINST: 6

ABSTENTIONS: 4 
PROPOSAL BY DT: I PROPOSE THAT WE NEITHER ACCEPT NOT REJECT EMERGENCY MEDICINE SOCIETY AS A SOCIETY OF ST. GEORGRE’S STUDENTS’ UNION, BUT WE DISCUSS THE MATTER OF EDUCATIONAL SOCIETIES AT THE NEXT EXEC MEETING AND INVITE THEM BACK TO THE SUBSEQUENT MEETING.

SECONDED: MO

FOR: 7

AGAINST: 5

ABSTENTIONS: 1
The outcome of this proposal was explained to BG, ND and SC, and they were told that it was not a failing on their part. Their application was strong but as an executive we need to decide where we stand with regards to ‘educational societies’. In the meantime, we are happy to support them as best we can, and if they require any help they should come and speak to a senior officer. 

ACTION POINT: Once the minutes from this meeting have been passed, RM to email them to BG, ND and SC so they can see what was discussed before they re-propose their society. 

3. DJ booth & keys

PC asked if hooks could be placed in the DJ booth for storage purposes and also whether the Technical Officers could have keys for the DJ booth. RM replied that having hooks would be fine and we would discuss it with estates and facilities in the new year.

ACTION POINT: Top 4 to arrange with Estates and Facilities the installation of hooks in the DJ booth

ACTION POINT: Tech Officers to meet with Top 4 to discuss keys
4. Sports kits and pitches

4.1 AGENDA POINTED DEFERED BY CHAIR TO NEXT MEETING AS VP NOT PRESENT.
5. Student Demonstrations

RM expressed the concern of JD on her behalf regarding the matter of the recent student demonstrations regarding tuition fees, n which some of our students were recently caught up in. These students were peacefully protesting and were kettled by the police for 8 hours without food, water or toilet facilities. A few of them were injured by the police, one of them (a fresher) who was physically unable to walk even had to get a taxi home. They say that even a woman who had fainted was not allowed out to get medical help. JD wanted the executive for their opinions on the matter and whether there was anything we could to help the students aforementioned. 

DE expressed that it would be a good idea to do something. 

NA added that if someone wants to say something, then we, as a Students’ Union should help them. 

KJ supported NA by saying that if our students were involved then we have a duty to support them in complaining. 

OB said there is going to be a police enquiry into what happened so we could easily lodge a complaint. 

SM said some students are unaware of what to do, and whether there is actually something they can do. She also added that there are likely to be lots of written complaints, and they might get lost or overseen, so maybe a letter could be written letting other students know exactly what happened to our students involved.  This would obviously have to be with their permission. 

Ideas for making people more aware of safety and exactly what has happened:

· RT: if there are going to be future demonstrations we could look into getting some legal advice to give to students about their rights during these events. Also make some posters to put around uni.

· SM: we could maybe deliver a lecture explaining legally what can/can’t happen but also what actually happened

· KJ: we could publish a complaint letter in sharp  and/or newsletter 

· DHol: Could we see if the NUS have any leaflets about legal rights etc?

ACTION POINT: RM to speak to LT to see if NUS have any such leaflets

ACTION POINT: Top 4 to liaise with the individuals involved regarding a complaint

ACTION POINT: Equality and Diversity Officers to liaise with other exec members to get a working group set up to discuss this matter further

6. AOB


6.1. RAG


LH explained that firstly the RAG calendars haven’t arrived when they should have. The general consensus of the executive was that it was fully acceptable to try and get a discount from the company as we now can’t sell any before Christmas. 

The executive were asked to look at the RAG calendar and invited to comment on the suitability and dates of the events. 

ACTION POINT: Top 4, Charities Officers and any other interested members to meet at 4pm Wed 15th Dec to discuss in more detail
7. Date of next meeting


7.1 Tuesday 11th January 2011
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